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Upcoming   Meetings 

=================== 
Saugeen Stamp Club 
      Sat Nov 1 

 
———————————- 
Kincardine Stamp Club 
       Wed Nov 2 
 
———————————- 
Owen Sound Stamp Club 
       Wed Nov 16 
————————————- 

Guelph Stamp Club 
       Tues Nov 1 
       Tues Nov 15 
 
————————————- 

KW Philatelic Society 
       Thurs Nov 10  

——————————— 

Check with the club    
before going to its meet-
ing.    

 

  Fort Churchill, Manitoba 

By Diane Jarvis 

I was born in Fort Churchill, Manitoba a few years ago. Well I guess more than a 
few since the armed forces base was closed in 1964 and torn down in 1981.  My 
family was there because my father worked for Defense Research as a Food Chem-
ist, and took the posting for the extra pay for 4 years.  When I was 4 months old the 
four years were up so we moved back to Toronto where he continued to work at 
DeHaviland Armed Forces Base in Toronto. 

It has long been on my bucket list to go back to Fort Churchill to see and experience 
my birthplace. Well this fall I got my wish and spent 3.5 days in Churchill.  (You 
needn’t go for longer because you will see all there is to see in that short time) It 
was only then that I found out that Churchill and Fort Churchill were two different 
places 5 miles apart. Churchill is the town and was established as a trading post 
and became one of Hudson’s Bay Companies oldest trading posts.  Fort Churchill 
was established in 1942 by the American armed forces who developed a Strategic 
Air Command (SAC) base, as a companion to the northern monitoring stations. The 
large hangers that serviced the jets still exist at the current airport which borders to 
the south of the old base.  The Canadians were there to study survival in extreme 
weather conditions. My father was working on developing food that was nutritious, 
palatable and portable for the soldiers. 

I remember my dad talking about go-
ing out overnight in the sno-cats to 
experience camping in the snow.  
Definitely something that does not 
interest me at all!!! And my mother 
saying the only person she ever 
played Monopoly with who cheated 
was the United Church Minister. 
Sometimes the snow was so deep 
that they had to crawl out the second 
story windows so they could dig out 
the front door of the building 

Some of the things I found really in-
teresting about the current Churchill 
are: 

You are not allowed to lock your front door of your house nor are you to lock 
your car, they could be necessary safety locations from roaming polar bears 
in the town.  They are protected so the only reason accepted to shoot one is 
if they are actively mauling someone.  

There are signs all around the perimeter of Churchill warning about walking be-
yond these signs because you are entering polar bear country.  My question 
is.. Do the bears know to keep on the other side of these signs? 

Little playgrounds for the children are located everywhere.  This is so if a bear 
comes roaming they do not have far to go to get to a safe place. 

If a bear is seen in town there is a phone number to call and a park services 
person comes out with loud horns and rifles with blanks to scare the bears 
away. If a bear is persistently coming to town they may have to capture and 
relocate it.  

There are so many Tundra Buggy Tour Operators.  Where do all the people 
stay and how do they all make enough money to all stay in business? 

A postcard I bought in Churchill 
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The October meeting of the Saugeen Stamp Club met on Saturday October 1st for a change 
from our regular time – but still in our original location. Thirty-four members / friends gathered for 
two hours to buy, sell or exchange items from their collections. There was ample time to chit 
chat with fellow collectors prior to lunch of pizza & pop supplied by the club…again a bit of time 
to share chatter with friends. 

Vice President Peter began the auction of approximately 36 lots from the estate of Gord Speers 
at 1:00 P.M. with active bidding on lots – at the choosing of successful bidders. The successful 
bidder was able to pick / choose a maximum of two from the available lots. Thanks to Bill Findlay 
for assisting with the removal of the lots from the immediate area and to Ken Magee for gather-
ing the money from the bidders – and of course to our newly appointed treasurer Judy Galbraith 
for managing the money. Needless to say, many thanks to all members for bidding on the as-
signed lots.  

The December meeting will also have a bit of change from previous years as there will be an 
auction of donated material with all proceeds going to the local Salvation Army Food Bank. 
Members come from many parts far & wide – but the auction will benefit persons / families in the 
Hanover area who are having to deal with bad times. Members are also encouraged to bring non
-perishable items to support those in need of assistance during the coming festive season and 
the coming winter month. It is a chance to reach beyond ourselves to touch the lives of others 
who we may never get to know or see. The balance of the December meeting will basically re-
main as previous years, members bring in their favourite treats to share, gift exchange (should 
you wish to participate) and time for friendly chatter.  

The January and February meetings have been changed to the first Saturday of the month 
(January 4th and February 7th) time 1:00 – 3:00 pm thus alleviating the night driving and possi-
ble bad weather. 

Enjoy the fall weather – keep well and safe 

Message from the President 
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         Another Measured Moment 

 

 

 

 



Chapter 220, Royal Philatelic 
Society of Canada         
Chapter 1538, American 
Philatelic Society            
Chapter 21, Grand River Valley 
Philatelic Association 

Website:https://www.rpsc.org/ch
apters/saugeenstampclub/ 

 

Meeting: St. Matthew’s 
Evangelical Lutheran Church 
356 9th Street,              
Hanover, Ontario                  
Use 11th Avenue Entrance 

 

 

Club Officers: 

 

President: Walt Berry          
519-887-6999 
wsberry@sympatico.ca 

 

Vice-President: Peter Kritz 
519-364-4752 
pkritz@coldwellbankerpbr.com 

 

Secretary: Mike Wagner     
519-901-0366 
mikewagner@hotmail.ca 

 

Treasurer:  Judy Galbraith 

519-379-5891  

jgal472001@yahoo.com 

 

 

Sales Circuit: Bill Findlay   
519-369-5689 
billfindlay74@gmail.com 

 

Bulletin Editor: Diane Jarvis,             
905-299-5854                      
laurierlady@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Saugeen Stamp Club 

Owen Sound Zoom Auctions 

The links to see items  and read the terms and conditions follow below: 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionSQL/Auction_Owen_Entry.php?operation=insert  – Please 
use this form to enter your individual lots for auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/Cat_OwenSC.aspx – You may view listed items in the 
current auction on this page.  These will be the same scans used during the auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/OwenTCs.html – Terms and Conditions - please read if 
you are listing or bidding in the auction 

Royal Oak Stamps 
 

                       Now dealing only in Philatelic Supplies 

             Contact John Cortan   Phone: 519-395-5817 

   Email: royaloak@hurontel.on.ca 

   Mail: Box 295, Ripley, ON  N0G 2R0 

REMEMBER—Mark your Calendar 

 
The regular meetings for January and February are 
planned and booked for: 
 
When:  Saturday January 4th and February 7th.  
 
Time: 1:00 to 3:00 pm 
 
Where: Our Regular Location St Matthew’s Church 
 
Why: To save from night driving in bad weather 

 

Another Postcard from Churchill 


